Miscellaneous
COMMISSION ON ETHICS
Notice Following Emergency Meeting

The Florida Commission on Ethics announces that it conducted an emergency meeting by telephone conference call on Friday, April 10, 2020, 10:00 a.m. Notice of the Emergency Meeting was published in the Florida Administrative Register on Wednesday, April 8, 2020. This Notice Following the Emergency Meeting is being published in accordance with subsection 28-102.003(3), F.A.C.

WHY THE EMERGENCY MEETING WAS NECESSARY: On April 3, 2020, a request for an expedited advisory opinion was received by the Commission on Ethics. In the request, the requestor sought guidance regarding the restrictions contained in Section 112.3215, Florida Statutes, and related law, as to public service announcements related to the COVID-19 pandemic and in which public officers appear, when those announcements are being provided by the principals of lobbyists.  Considering that the content of the advisory opinion request was of an urgent nature, and that it related to the rapidly developing COVID-19 pandemic, the Commission found that an immediate danger to the public health, safety, or welfare necessitated immediate action on the advisory opinion.
ACTION TAKEN AT THE MEETING:  The Commission adopted the draft advisory opinion prepared by its staff, which can be found on the Commission's website (www.ethics.state.fl.us).
